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The Council welcomes correspondence in Welsh or English 
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Dear Parent/Carer 

Thank you for your support, understanding and patience over the past three months. 

I am grateful to you all for everything you have done to assist your child’s learning, 

your child’s school and the local authority at this difficult time. 

This letter will provide you with further information in respect of school-based 

learning for all pupils and emergency childcare provision for eligible children 

available in Flintshire for the rest of the summer term which will now end as originally 

planned on 17 July.  

This is because Welsh Government and the trade unions have not been able to 

reach a common position on the proposal to extend the summer term by one week to 

24 July, as previously announced by the Education Minister Kirsty Williams. We 

would have hoped to have seen these issues resolved but in the absence of a 

national agreement, the Council has had to make a decision to be able to give 

schools sufficient time to plan properly. There would be no guarantee that schools 

would have sufficient staff available to deliver the fourth week safely on voluntary 

basis as staff are not contractually obliged to work in the holidays. The Council has a 

duty to ensure the safety of its pupils and staff first and foremost. 

Check in, Catch up and Prepare 

Welsh Government guidance outlines that bringing items from home should be kept 

to a minimum and this is one of the reasons why a decision was made by the 

Council to provide packed lunches for all pupils for this short period before the end of 

term at no charge.  
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Children who may be unwell 

We are asking parents to check that their child is not showing any symptoms of 

Coronavirus or any other illness before sending them into school.  

Once again, thank you to all parents / carers for your support to your school and to 

FCC. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Claire Homard 

Claire Homard 

Chief Officer, Education & Youth 

 
 


